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U.S. CONSUMER PRODUCT SAFETY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20207
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Mrx. M. P. Baltes
4366 Witherow Road )
Winston-Salem, North Carolina 27106

Dear Mr. Baltes:

oo

This letter is in response to your correspondence-
of December 17, 1976 concerning a cigarette filter which
broke and fell into your mouth. Your letter was for-

‘warded to the Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC)

by the Department of Justice. We apologize for the delay in
responding to your letter. .

The Consumer Product Safety Commission has responsi- -
bility for administering several statutes including the
Consumer Product Safety Act (CPSA) and the Federal Hazardous
Substances Act (FHSA). Section 3(a) (1) (B) of the CPSA
excludes from the Commission's jurisdiction under the CPSA
tobacco and tobacco products. Similarly, section 2(f) (2)
of the FISA, as amended, excludes tobacco and tobacco pro-
ducts from Commission jurisdiction under the FHSA. In our
view, the legislative history of these exclusions makes
it clear that Congress intended that the Commission not
regulate any hazards associated with cigarettes. For example,

*-the provision in the Senate version of the amendments to the

statutes administered by the Commission that would have
authorized the Commission to regulate cigarettes as an
ignition source was deleted from the final bill. Therefore,
we are unable to take any action in regard to your complaint.

While the views expressed in this letter are based
upon the most current interpretation of the law by this
office, they could subsequently be changed or superseded
by the Commission. Please do not hesitate to contact me
if you have further questicns regarding this matter.

Ay 7

6,/"Tﬁéodore J. Garrish -
General Counsel

Sincerely, <
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4,366 Witherow Rd.
. _ o . . Winston- Salem, N, C. 27106 ..
, December 17, 1976 e

Lorillard Tobacco Co.

Gentlemen,

As T inhaled cn one cigaretie the plastic filter ¢
me to chnke. Tortunately, the filter did not ladcc and was
rather casily. However, I would not want

.
to risk another 1nﬂ1dent

arthough I am a very heavy smoker, I do ndrmit that smcki

kirng is undoubted-
ly conducive to respiratory illnesses. The additicnal threat of choking
can be elirinated bv removing Trues 1rom the narket as a protective
measure to the smoxirg public/
I fully intend to pursue this matter further. '
- . Sincerely,

. . o }éy A

o . /// /QS%}/{/M
CC: State Attormey General, e ‘ .

Consumer Protection Divisien
PU. S. Attorney General 7 '
Cor.sumer Protectior. Division * "
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M. HM.P. Baltes
4366 Witherow Road
Winston-Salem, North Carolina 27106

Dear M. Baltes:

This is in recponsc to your recent letter concerning
a clgarette filter which broke and fell into your mouth.
As you may know, the Depﬂ“tﬁcnt of Justice, as a law enforce-
ment agency, can act only where a violation of federal law
is apparent. From an exanmination of your complaint, there
is nothing we can do to help you.

We are, however, forwarding your inquiry to the United
" States Consumer Product Safety Coumission for its consider-
- ation of this matter and appropriate action.

S}ncerely yours,
AN
AY
JOIIN R. FLEDER
Attorncy

Consumer Affairs Sectilon
Antitrust Division

cc: U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission
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